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Leyden, Massachusetts June 2012 

Leyden Life 

Select Board 

Town Clerk Selectboard Office Hours:   
Monday 12:00 - 5:00 PM, Tuesday—Friday 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM and 

Thursdays (June 7th and 21st) 6:00 - 8:00 PM 
Tax Collector:   

Monday and Wednesday 5:30 - 8:00 PM 
 Assessors Office:   

Wednesday 2:00 - 8:00 PM 

Town Clerk Office Hours are Mondays 8:00 AM – 12:00 NOON and every 
other Wednesday (June 13th and 27th) 4:30 – 6:00 PM Phone 774-7769 

SELECTBOARD MEETINGS 
The Select Board will meet on Thursday, June 7th at 9:00 

AM and Thursday, June 21st at 6:45 PM in their office.  To be 
added to the agenda or to get a copy of it,  please contact Bob 
Hardesty at 774-4111 or leydenselectboard@crocker.com. 
TOWN HALL MONTHLY MEETINGS 

The following meetings are scheduled this month: 
Tue, Jun 5 7:00 PM Agricultural Commission 
Wed, Jun 6 6:30 PM Board of Assessors 
Thur, Jun 7 9:00 AM Selectboard 
Tue, Jun 12 5:30 PM Board of Health (at the Police Station) 
Wed, Jun 13 7:00 PM Planning Board 
Mon, Jun 18 7:30 PM Conservation Commission 
Wed, Jun 20 6:30 PM Board of Assessors 
Thur, Jun 21 6:45 PM Selectboard 

(Any changes to these meeting dates or times will be posted 
separately.  Meetings not held monthly will also be posted separately.) 

—Board of Selectmen  

Father’s Day Breakfast 
Featuring French Toast 

7:00 to 11:00 AM 
at Town Hall 

Adult $6—Child $3 
Fathers eat free! 

SPONSORED BY THE 
FIRE FIGHTERS ASSN 

Sunday, June 17th 

VITAL STATISTICS 
None reported. 

ANNUAL TOWN ELECTION RESULTS 
Assessor, Kenneth Spatcher; Board of Health (3-Yr), Glo-

ria Fisher; Board of Health (1-Yr), Linda Romano; Constable, 
Wallace Herzig; Library Trustee, Trueman Robbins; Modera-
tor, Katherine DiMatteo; Planning Board, Peter Tusinski; Se-
lectman (3-Yr), Jeffrey Neipp; Selectman (1-Yr), Barbara Wal-
lace; Tax Collector, Roxanne Zimmerman; Town Clerk, Robert 
Hardesty; Treasurer, Robert Taylor; and Tree Warden, Ed-
mund Klaus.  Question 1, making the Treasurer position ap-
pointed, passed by a 3-to-1 margin.   

 —Bob Hardesty, Town Clerk 

Leyden Life Summer Schedule 
NOTE: During the height of summer we have found over 

the years that the number of submissions goes down quite a bit.  
We have decided to skip the August issue.  This means that any 
items received after June 15th will be in the September issue. 

Council on Aging Director Needed 
The Town of Leyden needs a new Council on Aging 

Director starting July 1st.  This is an opportunity for positive 
change for the COA and an opportunity for someone who 
would like to help out the town and spend some time with some 
wonderful people.  Our elders in town are a real treasure and it 
is great to get to hear their stories. 

Although the COA has been meeting monthly for a 
program and meal, there are many ways that the COA can serve 
the elders in Leyden.  Your energy and ideas are most 
welcome.  If supporting positive aging appeals to you or you 
want more information, please contact Laura Timmerman or 
the Selectboard. 

We wish to express our thanks to Laura, who has been 
working with the COA since 2005, the last few years as 
Director.  Laura is moving on to other endeavors, and will be 
leaving the COA as of June 30th.      —Board of Selectmen 

Knit for your Neighbors! 
Calling all knitters, crocheters, weavers and sewers!  

As we enjoy our beautiful spring weather, we try not to 
think of those cold winter days ahead.  However, winter will 
visit Leyden again, and keeping warm is essential. 

When finances are tight, replacing that old hat or lost 
mitten can strain an already stretched budget.  So dig 
through those baskets of yarn and shelves of remnants 
and join the Leyden Knitting Circle in making hats, scarves 
or mittens for our neighbors. 

More details will appear in Leyden Life.  Meanwhile, 
it’s a great time to start a project that will help a neighbor to 

keep warm.  Please call 773-8595 with any questions.   
           —Kathie Benson 

Special Town Meeting 
Tuesday, June 19th 
7:00 PM at Town Hall 
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Leyden Life  
Published monthly in Leyden, 

Massachusetts by a non-profit group of 
volunteers. 

Editors:  Cornelia Reid 774-5146, 
Carolyn Asbury 774-2840, 
Jeanne Breeden 772-2861 

Design & Word processing:  Bob Taylor 624-
8965 

Items for the next issue are due to Cornelia 
at cr43wr41@gmail.com, Carolyn at 

carolyn.asbury@gmail.com, and Bob at 
bobxtwo@verizon.net  by 5:00 PM on 

Friday, June 15th. 
If you cannot e-mail your submission, please 

leave it in the book drop outside the Library. 
Donations are always welcome!  Send to: 

Leyden Life  c/o Reid 
30 West Leyden Road 

Leyden, MA 01337 

DISCLAIMER 
Leyden Life is not an official publication 

of the town, nor an official source of town 
business.  We do our best to print accurately 
and distribute promptly the announcements and 
information we receive.  Please check with the 
town to verify information regarding town 
business or activities. 

Robertson Memorial Library 
Library Hours:  Monday 1:00 – 6:30 PM; Wednesday 1:00 – 6:30 PM, 

Saturday 10:00 AM – 12:00 NOON,  Phone 773-9334 (Leave a message any time.) 

Leyden Life Lowdown 
EASY SUBMISSION 

Submit an e-mail to Cornelia Reid  at 
cr43wr41@gmail.com, Carolyn Asbury at 
carolyn.asbury@gmail.com, and Bob 
Taylor at bobxtwo@verizon.net. 

Either attach a Word document or include 
the information in the body of the e-mail.  If e-
mail is not possible for you, hard copies of 
items for Leyden Life can be left in the book 
drop outside the Library.  The deadline for 
inputs is the 15th of the month.   
LEYDEN LIFE BY E-MAIL 

If you are interested in receiving Leyden 
Life in PDF format via e-mail, please notify 
Bob Taylor at bobxtwo@verizon.net.   
THANKS 

Thanks to Carol and Ed Johnson, Jeanne 
and Jim Breeden, and to Marcia Provost for 
contributions this month. 

Thanks to collators Laura Timmerman, 
Liz Kidder, and Kathie Benson,  and thanks 
to deliverers Lauren Clary, Marie Bartlett, 
Marie Lovley, Jeanne Breeden and the 
Cafferys.  (If we have forgotten anyone, 
please accept our thanks and apologies.) 

The generosity of patrons and Leyden residents who helped to raise $350 to qualify 
for the Libri Foundation Grant has been overwhelming.  Donations exceeded $700!  I 
have submitted the titles chosen by teachers and await the arrival of $1500 worth of books 
for the young ones (Pre-K through Grade 6).  Thank you, all! 

The balance of these donations has been deposited into a special events fund for the 
library, and it will definitely allow us to continue our Summer Reading Program’s gift 
certificates to participants as well as to support other activities we plan for our young 
people and for the population in general. 

In addition to the money budgeted by the town to run the RML, another source of 
money that allows us to maintain our library is state aid.  It was reduced by about fifty 
percent several years ago.  This year we expect another major reduction.  So far we are 
holding our own; let’s hope things improve in time. 

We are looking forward to another Summer Reading Program commencing on May 
21st and ending on September 7th.  On the 21st, PRES students will visit the library, sign up 
for the program and take out their first books.  Parents are encouraged to visit the RML 
often so that visiting the library is a positive experience for the town’s young people.  
Participants may read books from home and from other libraries, however.  The goal is to 
engage kids in reading for pleasure all summer long!  Their comprehension, speed and 
enjoyment of reading will truly be enhanced, and each participant will qualify for a gift 
certificate to the World Eye Book Shop.  This reading program is open to all Leyden 
young people, tiny tots through high school. 

Our new railing is in the works as students at PVRS work with their instructor, John 
Passiglia, to create a very special wrought iron railing to grace our entrance.  Johan 
Livingstone will install it.  It should be here by the end of May. 

A special thank you is extended to Holly Spatcher for her donation of delightful 
flowers to grace our window boxes, again.  It is so nice that these plants come from 
Leyden and a patron of the RML.  Your generosity is greatly appreciated, Holly! 

As summer approaches, visit the library; the books, DVDs, and CDs are super! 
—Happy days, Chris Johnston 

Leyden Portrait Project 
I've finished all the portraits but for two that I promised and have had trouble 

scheduling.  I know it's been a long time since I began the project, but if there's one 
thing I've learned it’s that projects like this take a long time!  Please know that I am 
still dedicated to the project and you will see a book and receive your free 5x7 print at 
the book launch, whenever it may be.  I thank you all—and especially the Leyden 
Cultural Council—for your patience.          —Trish Crapo 413-774-2021 

 
This project is sponsored in part by a grant from the Leyden Local Cultural Council,  

a local agency that is supported by the Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency. 

Liza Ashley to Northeastern University 
Liza Ashley of Frizzell Hill Road will be attending Northeastern University in 

Boston where she is entering as a Communications major. She plans to minor in 
Spanish.  Liza received some Presidential Excellence scholarship funding from 
Northeastern.  Her parents, Trish Crapo and Tom Ashley, are wildly proud of her, not 
only for her academic accomplishments but because of the amazing young woman 
she has become.  Congratulations, Liza! 

PLEA FOR DONATIONS 
The coffers of Leyden Life are getting rather low.  If you have been thinking 

about making a contribution, small or large, now would be a great time!  Mail checks 
made payable to “Leyden Life” to 30 West Leyden Road, Leyden 01337.  We still do 
not charge for ads for local businesses or services, but if you have used Leyden Life 
for advertising, please think about making a donation.  Thanks! 
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Meetings and Gatherings 
Council on Aging 

Our May meeting was cancelled due to poor attendance.  Since 
only four seniors were able to come, I decided to hold off on our 
planned presentation until more people could enjoy it.  Merry Lein will 
be coming to talk about her work in art therapy and to do a paper 
marbling demonstration at a future COA meeting.  Thanks for your 
flexibility, Merry! 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday, June 14th, at 10:30 AM.  
Paula Sayword and Karen Sims, Leyden residents, live part of each 
year in New Mexico.  They will be sharing pictures, stories, and 
perhaps some poetry from their life in the beautiful west.  I hope to 
prepare a meal with a southwestern flair. 

All are welcome to join us, including all ages and one-time 
visitors.  We will meet in the church Fellowship Hall.  If you want to 
join us for lunch, please let Edith Fisher know at 773-7336 before 
Monday, June 11th, so we can plan the meal accordingly. 

This will be my last official meeting as Director of the Leyden 
Council on Aging, although I am sure I will visit from time to time.  It 
has been a really great thing, especially getting to spend time with 
some of Leyden's worthy and fun elders.  Whoever takes over my role 
is in for a treat! 

The Leyden Council on Aging is dedicated to providing programs 
that support healthy and independent living for local seniors and is 
funded and supported by the Massachusetts Executive Office of Elder 
Affairs.  Their funding allows the COA to offer delicious meals and 
interesting programs and to help support the newsletter and more 

        —Laura Timmerman, 773-8325 
Knitting Circle 

The Leyden knitting circle will meet three times in June, Friday, 
June 8th at Laura Timmerman’s house Friday, June 22nd at Kathie 
Benson’s house and Friday, June 29th at Kathie Benson’s house. 

We meet from 6:30 to 8:30 and enjoy a relaxed evening of 
handiwork and the company of our fellow stitchers. All are welcome to 
join us; no experience is needed and all kinds of handicrafts are fine.  
Visitors and all ages are welcome.  Call ahead to RSVP and confirm 
the location.  If you would like to be on an email group for the 
Knitting Circle, get in touch with Laura. 

We are planning a special event this fall to share our knitting/
crocheting by making scarves, hats, mittens and other warming items 
to give away to those who would like them.  More information on this 
to come but in the meantime, if you would like to make something for 
the project, you are welcome to take part, even if you don't come to 
our meetings.  Contact Kathie for more information. 

Facebook Group: “Leyden Knitting Circle,” where members 
sometimes post pictures of their projects or interesting knitting-related 
links.  —Laura Timmerman - 773-8325 and Kathie Benson - 773-8595 

Pearl Rhodes Elementary School 
CHANGES FOR SCHOOL AND FOOD 

This is an update regarding the Federal Healthy, 
Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010 and the Massachusetts 
School Nutrition Standards Law.  Every school 
community has to participate in this together to meet the 
requirements of the law.  Beginning with the new 2012 
school year any food offered during the day must comply 
with this law. 

How will this affect food families and teachers 
bring in to school for students?  Celebrations with 
cakes, sweets, and candy cannot take place beginning in 
August 2012 for the new school year.  This includes what 
families bring in for birthdays, what teachers bring in for 
students, and what families and teachers bring in for the 
teachers’ room treats.  This is not a PVRSD policy, but 
the new law implementation. 

There was a suggestion made that perhaps PTOs 
could do a fundraiser creating a cookbook that has snacks 
that meet the new legislation. 

How will this affect fundraisers?  Fundraisers that 
sell candy, Butterbraids, and other foods that do not meet 
the new nutritional standards may not be sold between the 
times of 30 minutes before school begins to 30 minutes 
after school ends.   

Payments for lunches need to take place ahead of 
time, before student meals are taken, beginning in August 
2012.  Every cafeteria will accept cash or checks, and you 
even have the option of paying a week or a month in 
advance.  We hope that having this information now will 
help you to plan ahead.  Any current debts for lunches 
must be paid in full by the end of the school year. 
EARLY RELEASE SCHEDULE 

The District is considering changes to the elementary 
schools’ professional development/early release schedule 
for next year.  Part of the reason is to have the elementary 
schools’ and PVRS’ schedules aligned.  We think it will 
be helpful to families to adopt a schedule that is consistent 
and dependable throughout the year for all PVRSD 
students.  We would change the current model of having 
half-day releases on Friday afternoons for ten days (in 
addition to the Wednesday before Thanksgiving and the 
last day of school) throughout the school year.  Instead, 
we are considering more frequent early release days of a 
shorter duration (for example, a 1:45 dismissal two times 
per month or every week).  To plan effectively for any 
proposed change, we want to consider the impact of any 
potential change on families.  As we continue with our 
planning, we will provide an opportunity for you to weigh 
in. 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
Mon, May 28 Memorial Day—no school 
Thur, May 31 6:30 PM PRES Annual Spring Concert 
       at Town Hall 
Fri, Jun 1 6:30 PM PVRS Graduation—at PVRS 
Tue, Jun 5 7:00 PM PVRSD Elementary Band 
        Concert at PVRS 
Tue, Jun 12 6:30 PM Grade 6 Graduation—Town Hall 
Fir, Jun 15 PRES Field Day—Pre-K thru Grade 6 
Tue, Jun 19 Noon release—Last day of school 

Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency 
CITIZENSHIP AWARD 2011 

Daniel Galvis 
For Your Individual Effort in Assisting the Communities 
Of Western Massachusetts During Four Presidentially 

Declared Disasters in the Year 2011 
Patrick  Carnevale 
Regional Manager 
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A Heartfelt Farewell 
Hello fellow Leyden residents.  The rumors are true; I sadly can confirm that I 

have sold my Grandmother’s farm and it will have a new family to love it.  For those 
of you who knew my Grandmother, Doris Riley, you know that she created a beautiful 
property here and my family and friends and I have all been so blessed to have it for 
several years since her passing.  This decision has not been an easy one and the 
process has been heartbreaking at best.  My connection to Leyden and my 
Grandmother, and the one of a kind Labyrinth cannot even be put into words.  For 
those of you who know me, you know that she was my world.  So it was only natural 
for me to take over where she left off here in Leyden. 

       I feel lucky to have had the opportunity to 
live in this home and in this community while I 
learn to live without her.  Leyden has been a safe 
haven and meaningful place for me growing up 
and will continue to be in my heart even forever.  
I have enjoyed working on the Finance 
Committee along with some of the most 
committed citizens we have.  I have made 
friendships with some folks who shared the 
meaning of my family’s connection here as well.  

I wanted to give a very special thanks to the people who have been genuine and kind 
in this long heartbreaking process of selling this very special place—Roland Johnson, 
Carl Johnson, and Linda Romano you all deserve to hear just how much your sincerity 
and hugs have meant to me. 

My family and close friends have had to walk along this process with me as well, 
and they have helped to soothe some very difficult moments.  I do believe that what 
goes around does come back around.  I am so very fortunate for my memories here 
and wish the very best to all of the folks who may be leaving Leyden, and also the 
folks newly coming in.  I believe Leyden to be the most beautiful place on earth and 
hope to be lucky enough to come back to it to start a new chapter someday.  Until 
then, my heartfelt gratitude and best wishes for future memories and blessing to the 
place I will always call home.                —Alexa Snyder 

Leyden Local Cultural Council 
Summer is clearly upon us when notices for the celebrated Mohawk Trail Concert 

Series start to appear.  This will be the 43rd season for the chamber music series and 
promises a variety of both classical and modern music in 2012, as well as some 
extraordinary musical talent.  Concerts are informal, and are held at the Federated 
Church in Charlemont, on the Mohawk Trail/Route 2, on Friday and Saturday 
evenings starting the weekend of June 29-30, and continuing through the weekend of 
July 28-29.  Friday concerts start at 7:00 PM; Saturday concerts start at 7:30 PM.  
Tickets range from $15-$20 and can be purchased online at http://
www.mohawktrailconcerts.org/; by phone at 413-625-9511; at local venues such as 
World Eye and Boswell’s Books; and at the door, if available.  

There will also be a special Free Family Concert on the Fourth of July, performed 
on the riverbank in Charlemont, beginning at 4:00 PM.  In addition, the organization is 
again making free passes available to many local libraries, including the Robertson 
Memorial Library.  Each pass will admit two people to a concert.  Please contact the 
library for more information. 

Several cultural councils contribute funding for the Mohawk Trail Concerts, 
including the Leyden Cultural Council, with the goal of bringing high-quality music 
to the Pioneer Valley in a beautiful setting.  Enjoy!           —Dianne Ryan 

 
This project is sponsored in part by a grant from the Leyden Local Cultural Council,  

a local agency that is supported by the Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency. 

Artists of Leyden 
Deborah Garner’s work is available 

for viewing at Gallery in the Woods in the 
regular rotation.  She has begun a new 
series of work –  its expression is only now 
forming, but definitely on the way! 

Greenfield Community College has 
purchased an art work by Cecilia Tusinski 
to hang in the College’s permanent 
collection.  The abstract piece, entitled 
Adrift, which incorporates shells, paper, 
paint and hand-written text on canvas, was 
selected by the faculty of the Art 
Department from among works of past and 
present students of the College.  It is the 
first work of Cecilia’s to be hung in a 
public institution; and although several 
other works have previously been 
purchased by individuals, which now hang 
in private collections, she is honored and 
delighted that her work will be on display 
in the wonderful light and airy public 
spaces of Greenfield Community College.  

For more information about Leyden 
artists and their events, please visit the 
Calendar pages at 
www.artistsofleyden.org, and on 
Facebook, search for Artists of Leyden. 

Third Annual 
THREE-MILE TAG SALE 

Saturday, May 29th 
8:00 AM to 3:00 PM 
West Leyden Road 
from Town Hall to  
the Ten-Mile Bridge 

Lots of Treasures! 
Pick up maps at Town Hall 

on the 29th and 
look for the green balloons 
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The Farm Stand 
108 West Leyden Road, Colrain 

The freshest vegetables—
tomatoes, zucchini, summer squash, 

great corn, melons and more.  Boxes of 
tomatoes available.  Picked fresh daily.  

Convenient to Leyden residents. 
Self-serve, open early and late. 

J. R. Roy Martial Arts Studio 
Serving Franklin County since 1972 

1 Osgood Street, Greenfield, MA 
High quality martial arts instruction   

for adults and children ages 4-94 
Group classes in Greenfield 
Private lessons available in Leyden 

 
Sifu (teacher) J. R. Roy, 8th degree Black Belt 
 

www.jrroy.com — 413-774-2888 

Leyden United Methodist Church 
The great children’s hymn We are the Church tells us the 

church is not a building.  The church is the people doing God’s 
work in the world.  This is completely true.  The church would 
exist without a building, and it did for many years with people 
meeting in homes or in fields to worship, celebrate, and gather in 
Christ’s name.  With that said, church buildings are important.  
It gives us a space to gather as a community in worship of a God 
that loves us dearly.  Churches create what the Celts call “thin 
places”, where we can encounter God.  Poet and Pastor 
Sharlande Sledge puts it this way:  “Thin places,” the Celts call 
this space, Both seen and unseen, Where the door between the 
world  And the next is cracked open for a moment And the light 
is not all on the other side. God shaped space. Holy. 

The church is a thin place where there is an immediacy of 
experience where words of faith become words of life for us to 
live according to God’s will in life.  It is why we act as stewards 
for the care of the building. 

Over the years, Titan Roofing has repaired the roof of the 
church free of charge.  It is with a grateful heart that Leyden 
UMC would like to thank them for their work this year and next.  
It is very generous of them to put that time and labor into the 
building to preserve the “thin place” of the church for this 
generation and future generations.  Their generous hearts (as 
well as others) make the Leyden UMC church possible, as we 
continue to be a “city on a hill” for God in our community. 

Please join us in our “thin place” to encounter the living 
God in worship on Sundays at 9:00 AM.  This summer look for 
us to organize a roadside clean-up, as well as organizing for the 
Franklin County Fair.  Remember that where ever you are in life, 
whether in a valley or a hill top, God is always with you. 

—God Bless, Pastor Ken Mantler 
Also, all the members of the Leyden United Methodist 

Church would like to say “thank you” to Scott Coy for the 
wonderful job you did on the tree cutting and stump removal by 
the Church, and also thanks to all of the helpers you had.  We are 
working on getting the side of the Church opened up so we can 
create more parking for all townspeople and visitors, especially 
during functions at Town Hall.       —Marylou Barton 

Save the Date for 
Folk/Jazz Harpist 
Mark your calendars for Saturday, 

August 25th, when folk/jazz harpist and 
singer/songwriter Maeve Gilchrest will 
once again entertain and delight Leyden 
with an evening performance at Angels' 
Rest Retreat!  The performance starts at 
7:30 PM.  Tickets can be purchased at the 
door: $15 for adults and $5 for children.  
Admission price includes dessert and hot 
beverages following the concert. 

Please email RSVPs to 
jparis@angelsrestretreat.com so the 
amount of yummy desserts can be 
determined.    —Jennifer Paris 
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Borrowed Goats or Sheep Needed: We have a small meadow the we 
want to keep trimmed, and are interested in talking to someone with 
goats or seep about “borrowing” an animal several times over the 
couse of the summer.  David and Wendy Pomerantz, 773-7017,. 
Recycle Your Coffee Bags: I am looking for used foil coffee bags for 
a craft project, the more unusual, the better.  Pierce Brothers bags also 
desired.  Thank you, Holly at 624-3247. 
The Log Cabin Bed & Breakfast can provide comfortable space for 
your out-of-town visitors.   Please check the website at www.Leyden 
LogCabin.com or call 773-8595 to check availability or to make a 
reservation.  Please be sure to ask for the Leyden discount of $50 off 
the nightly rate for Leyden residents and their guests! 
Beaded Jewelry for Sale: Carol Kuzdeba dba CJ Design does unique 
one-of-a-kind designs of natural stone, pearls, furnace glass, etc.  
Brides, graduation gifts or just because.  See pieces already made or 
ask for special orders available on request.  Stop by to see it at 
Himalayan Views gift shop in the Tibetan Plaza, 265 Greenfield Road, 
South Deerfield.  Carol Kuzdeba.   
Maple Run Farm has farm-fresh brown eggs for $2.50/carton.  The 
girls are Hubbard Golden Comets.  The Hubbard Golden Comet has 
been widely acclaimed in all areas of the world where brown eggs are 
preferred.  The reason is simple:  The Golden Comet pullet is easily 
one of the finest brown egg layers available today.  They mature early 
and lay eggs of excellent size and quality.  She is an extremely quiet 
bird, that seems to be able to withstand the colder, non-insulated, 
laying houses of the small flock owner, better than most breeds.  Try 
our eggs.  Call Barbara at 774-7780. 
Ed’s Sugar Shack has fresh local maple syrup for sale.  Available in 
gallons, half gallons, quarts and pints.  Call 773-7619, Ed and Carol 
Johnson, 72 South County Road, Leyden. Member of MassMaple 
Producers Association. 
Beautiful handmade stoneware functional pottery for sale.  Mostly 
blues, greens, and purples.  Microwave, oven, and dishwasher safe.  
Commissions accepted.  Come check it out.  Also would like to barter 
for housework.  Call Rhonda Wainshilbaum at 624-5175. 
LPs and Cassette Tapes to CDs: Will convert your favorite (or even 
your not-so-favorite) LPs and/or tapes to CDs.  $7.50 per CD.  Call 
Jerry at 624-5546, or e-mail at jlevine4@verizon.net. 
Natural Romney yarn for sale for knitting or spinning.  Processed at 
Green Mountain Spinnery in Putney, VT, and chemical free.    Call 
Barbara Wallace at 774-7780. 
Excavating and Carpentry: Site work, driveways, land clearing, field 
mowing, septic systems, drainage, trucking loam and gravel products, 
backhoe, dozer or excavation work.  Rich Allis at 624-5582. 
Bill Maguire Painting serving Leyden’s interior and exterior needs 
for 28 years.  Staining, power washing, trim work, deck refinishing, 
paper hanging.  Insured.  Call Bill at 774-5330. 

Unclassified Ads Policy Statement 
We welcome unclassified ads from Town residents, and will run 

them free of charge (though a small donation of $1 or so is always ap-
preciated).  We will normally run an ad for one issue only, unless re-
quested to extend it. 

Linda Romano 
Spring yoga will continue till 6/14/12.  The Yoga date has 

changed to Thursdays at 6:00 PM beginning 5/31/12 for the next 
six weeks.  Seasonal classes, massage, bodywork will reflect the 
seasonal changes, promoting balance and wellness.  Try a yoga 
class for free.  Mandala Healing garden is breaking ground 
ASAP, gardens will be available as an adjunct to your session. 

Enjoy, Linda Romano MT, Yoga Teacher at 413- 624-3334. 

Unclassified Ads 
Sweet Morning Farm CSA (Timmerman Farm) 

The farm share season has started with plenty of fresh greens and 
flowers.  I have a few shares still available in all sizes.  If you are inter-
ested, get in touch.  We can adjust the price to allow for a late start. 

For those who don't like to sign up for a share but still want to buy 
fresh Leyden produce from time to time, sign up for the weekly Eggs 
and Extras list at http://lastingimpressionsfarmstand.blogspot.com/.  
Pick up at the farm on Thursdays. 

Full Shares - 20 - 24 weeks - $600.00 - $675.00, sliding scale; 
Half Shares - 20 - 24 weeks - $300.00 - $350.00, sliding scale; Mini 
Shares - 16 weeks (just two items a week) - $100.00.  All shares in-
clude flowers. 

If you like fresh, organic vegetables, please consider signing up 
for a share. 

Laura Timmerman, 413-773-8325, laurat@crocker.com, 
http://lastingimpressionscsa.blogspot.com/ 

CAROL KUZDEBA 
OWNER 

CJ DESIGN 
JEWELRY 
PO BOX 552 

BERNARDSTON, MA 
01337-0552 

cjkuzdeba@yahoo.com 
Green River Lawn 
    Leyden, MA 

Services Include:  Mowing, Trimming, 
Property Clean-Up, Brush Removal, 

Water Features and More 
(413)329-2221   (413)325-1235 

Ryan Clary and Steve O’Hare 
E-mail greenriverlawn@yahoo.com 

Fully insured 

Lee Denison 
413-768-9729 

Sco  Denison 
413-768-9741 

DENISON LOGGING 
& LUMBER 

 Timber Buyer 
 Logging 
 Lumber 
 Fire Wood 
 Land Clearing 
 Pointed Grade Stakes 

140 West Leyden Road 
Colrain, MA 01340 

Email: denisonll@verizon.net 
Phone: 413-624-3206 

Linda Romano 


